
 

 

Workplace Safety Committee 

April 22, 2021 

District Service Center 

              3:15 p.m. (via) Zoom 

Minutes 
 

 

 

EMPLOYER MEMBERS EMPLOYEE MEMBER 

 X Dan Egly, Chairperson   X Vicki Bair (Rec. Secretary)   X Michele Machmer 

 X Brian Bubb   X Andrew Baker   X Jess McCoy 

 AB 

 

Matt Johnson (non-voting 

member) 

 

  X 

 

Mike Knight 

 

  X 

 

Noah Bower (non-

voting member) 

    X Matt Little   

  
           

I. Welcome to DSC:  Mr. Egly welcomed everyone to the meeting at 3:15 p.m. via zoom. 
 

II. Minutes:    The March 25, 2021 were reviewed 

Motion:      Andrew Baker   Second:     Mike Knight 

Yes:     All present in favor 

No:    None 

Absent:  Matt Johnson  

Result:  Minutes approved 

 

III. Occupational Injuries:  None to report for this meeting. 

 

IV. Committee Membership:   

 Dan welcomed our new member Noah Bower, Supervisor of Transportation to our 

meeting.   

 PA Safety Committee Certification:  This is scheduled for Tuesday, June 8, 2021 

from 1:30-3:00 p.m. as an online webinar for all members. Please mark your 

calendars to attend this webinar. 

 

V. HVAC-Bipolar Ionization:   

 The district in looking into putting air purification HVAC systems in our buildings 

and hoping to have completed this summer. These ionization systems would be put 

in every cooling/heating system district wide and on the air handlers. 

 These systems have proven to cut down on the common cold, allergies, and will 

help protect from Covid illness. 

 Dan advised the committee that the federal funding with Covid related items could 

become very expensive moving forward. This system cost around 175K.  The 

district has put out bids for this system and received one bid back so far. 

 

 

  

 

 



 
 

VI. COVID-19 Update: 

 Recently, our area has been hit with a resurgent of Covid related illnesses. This is 

probably due to student/adult gatherings.  Our district has addressed these issues 

and done all the contact tracing in our area. 

  

VII. Update: 

 School Police Update:  Mike Knight provided us with an update of our SRO.  The 

HS Junior/Senior Prom will be Saturday, May 1, 2021 and Paul and Mike will be 

staffing this event. Mike is working on finalizing a training date. We advise 

committee when date is set. 

 Operations Update:  Brian Bubb provided us with a building update. They are 

changing out lightbulbs to LEDs in all rooms. Hoping to have this completed by the 

weekend.  This new LED lighting makes a true difference…much brighter. 

 

VIII. Good of the Order: Reminder of the June training webinar. Seeing no other business to 

 share the meeting was adjourned. 

 

IX. Next Meeting:   May 27, 2021 @ 3:15 p.m. via Zoom 

 

 

X. Adjournment @ 3:35 p.m. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

   

 

 

 


